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February 10, 2023 

 

Dear Pearl Lean Community, 

This past Wednesday, a 5th grade student brought a small Swiss Army knife to school in his 

backpack and told a classmate that he wanted to show it to his friends.  The classmate did the 

right thing and shared the information with his teacher who brought the student to the office, 

where Principal Keener retrieved the knife without any problems.   

Given our strong commitment to safety, I wanted to share this with you so there was no rumor or 

misinformation, especially since there was never any threat to students or the school.     

We pride ourselves on keeping parents and staff informed when there is a real threat to the 

school.  Although there was never any threat, I should have shared this with you at the time.   

Please continue to encourage your children to share difficult information with you or a 

responsible adult.  Along with our very well-trained staff, students sharing information continues 

to be a very effective way to help keep our schools safe.   

If you have any questions, please contact the school.     

Sincerely, 

 
Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. 

Superintendent 


